REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BROOK PARK, OHIO
TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY, JUNE 7, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Council President Vecchio at 7:36 p.m., the clerk
called the roll and the following Members of Council answered:

TROYER, MENCINI, ROBERTS, SCOTT, COYNE, POINDEXTER, SALVATORE
Also in attendance were Mayor Orcutt, Law Director Horvath, Finance Director
Cingle, Engineer Piatak, Service Director Beyer and Recreation Director Gonzales.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PRECEDING MEETINGS:

April 5, 2022 Caucus Prior to meeting minutes.

April 5, 2022 Regular Council meeting minutes.

April 12, 2022 Special Council meeting minutes.

April 19, 2022 Caucus Prior to meeting minutes.

April 19, 2022 Regular Council meeting minutes.

“April 26, 2022 Special Caucus meeting minutes.

April 26, 2022 Special Council meeting minutes,

Mass motion by Mr. Poindexter, supported by Mr. Roberts, to approve as

printed.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini, Salvatore, Troyer, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

Aviation & Environmental] Committee - Chairman, Poindexter

Mr. Poindexter stated no report.

Finance Committee - Chairman, Scott

Mr. Scott reported the Finance committee has nothmg on tonight's agenda. The
Board of Control met earlier today there were 23 items on the agenda with the
three largest being petroleum $40,000.00; Signal Service for maintenance of
traffic signals $40,000,00 and specialized crack-sealing $149,792.92. Also
approved was an awarded contract for the Middlebrook reconstruction project for
$307,400.50 and Delores Blvd. phase 2 $449,419.00.

Legisiative Committee - Chairwoman, Coyne

Madam Coyne reported nothing on the agenda and requested that the HMAP
legislation be placed on next week's Caucus agenda.

Parks & Recreation Committee - Chairman, Mencini

Mr. Mencini reported baseball and softball are in the third week; a blood drive will
be held at the recreation center on June 30th from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.; the
Golden Gloves will be on June 17th and 18th and the water park is open da|!y
from 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.




Regular Council Meeting June 7, 2022

Reports of standing committees:

Planning Committee - Chairman, Troyer

Mr. Troyer reported there is a request for approval to construct a new billboard
for Park N Fly that was tabled due to they may be changing the configurations. A
request for approval for a conditional use permit and site plan for a full service car
wash for Sargent Clean Car Wash at 5764 West 130th that was not approved.
There were several requests for approvals for a Senior Spry Medical Center at
14070 Snow Road that were approved. The tabled items are a proposed lot split
at 14070 and 14080 Brookpark Road, there are two dealerships with one staying
and one closed that will bring a new business into the city.

Safety Committee - Chairman, Roberts

Mr. Roberts reported safety committee has nothing on tonight's agenda.

Service Committee - Chairman, Poindexter

Mr. Poindexter reported there are two items on tonight's agenda and there is no
legislation in committee.

Board of Zoning Appeals - Chairman, Salvatore

Mr, Salvatore reported the board of zoning met last night with two items on the
agenda; one for a variance for a fence on Sheldon Road that was tabled and a
sign variance for Park N Fly that was tabled due to changes.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

Southwest General Health Center Trustee, Mencini.

Mr. Mencini reported the month of May Southwest celebrated National Nurses
Week and also National Hospital Week. Over the past month for COVID-19
Southwest had 13 patients per day and up to 17 patients, within the past two
weeks. Critical Care has been very low and the hospital has protective care
equipment for anyone that needs it.

Berea Board of Education Representative, Covne.

Madam Coyne reported with the recent school shooting again Superlntendent
Wheeler sent out an unfortunate email about safety. Think police should be
present at front and back doors of all elementary and middle schools and the
safety resource officer at the high school. Received several complaints asking
why the high school commencement was not held at Baldwin-Wallace. For the
first time, the commencement was held outside of the high school with only four
tickets being provided per child. The event was livestreamed but was very
difficult for home viewers. The school board has called a special meeting for June
13th and I will be in attendance.

Technology & Innovation Council Representative, Poindexter.

Mr. Poindexter reported the Technology & Innovation is status quo and the next
meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 15th at 6:00 p.m.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:
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INTRODUCTION OF RESOLUTIONS OF COMMENDATION:
Motion by Mr. Scott, supported by Mr. Mencini, to go out of the regular order of

business to letter K.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Scott, Mencini, Roberts, Poindexter, Salvatore, Troyer, Coyne
NAYS: Unanimous.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS, APPOINTMENTS, CONFIRMATIONS:
1. RESOLUTION NO. 12-2022
A RESOLUTION HONORING JOE HOLESOVSKY FOR BEING
CHOSEN AS 2022 CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AND DECLARING AN
EMERGENCY. Introduced by Council as a Whole and Mayor Orcutt.
Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mr. Poindexter to move to letter M.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Poindexter, Roberts, Salvatore, Troyer, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.

REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR:

Mayor Orcutt reported he recently met with Berea Superintendent Wheeler, Berea
Mayor Kleem and Middleburg Helghts Mayor Castelli to discuss the issues of
safety in the schools. Upcoming meetings with the resource officers will be held
at individual schools to discuss school safety. Brook Park hosted a meeting with
Hopkins Airport Director, Robert Kennedy, to discuss the phase three entrance
and exit ramps leading to the airport and also the possibility of elevated ramps
along Snow Road. As Mr. Troyer mentioned the Spry senior medical center in
cooperation with MetroHealth will be moving into the former post office location
on Snow Road to help seniors thrive while receiving health care. Mayor Orcutt
welcomed two new firefighters and congratulated and thanked Mr. Holesovsky for
all he does for the recreation center and this community.

Questions:

Madam Coyne asked Mayor Orcutt that she and patrol officer Sensel are working
on school issues and would like to know if they could attend the upcoming safety
meetings or meet with the Mayor afterwards.

Mayor Orcutt suggested Madam Coyne to call Superintendent Wheeler, who is
having two meetings, one with many people in attendance and one small
meeting. '

Mr. Mencini stated to Mayor Orcutt good to hear with the senior medical center
coming to Snow Road. Thanked Mayor Orcutt for the fireworks legislation, don't
want to take anything away but need to be proactive before something happens.
Where is the city at with the Hookah shops seeing the sign going up at Holland
and Engle Roads? I'm not against new business coming to the city but what has
to be done so they're not on corners or down the street from the schools. Want
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Questions to the Mayor: cont.

good businesses that want to be profitable but Engle Road is a strong secondary
street in this city, so where are we at?

Mayor Orcutt responded bringing MetroHealth to the city was a big success and
thanked the city's economic development commissioner for all his hard work. This
will bring eight or nine jobs and will have a place for seniors to congregate while
receiving primary health care. With the Hookah lounges and/or vape shops many
of that was in place by the former administration and think we have to collectively
work together. My executive assistant and I are working with the law department
on restrictions and use of the zoning map for certain areas; there is one that went
in and need to check whether it is in the right zone.

Mr. Mencini continued to Mayor Orcutt I like first statement of working with
Council. Residents want to be that city and we are working for a lot of things that
we want to have here and not sure that's where our residents want to go. I'm
sure they are great business people and not faulting you.

Mr. Roberts asked for a meeting with Mayor Orcutt to discuss issues on a street in
Ward 3, the residents would like some help.

Mayor Orcutt responded the law department is already involved and had one
person in court for issues and are also working with the building department.
There has been a lot of progress the last two days between the law department
and Mayor's office on those issues.

Mr. Troyer asked with the airport meeting is that at city hall and is it a public
meeting?

Mayor Orcutt responded it is not a public meeting.
Mr. Troyer continued with the corner house on Holland residents have commented
that things are happening after so many years. Is there any update of the roof

and walls at the recreation center?

Mayor Orcutt responded we are working with the law department to bring
legislation forward to repair the roof and walls.

Mr. Poindexter asked what is the cut-off date for the grass cutting and snow
plowing senior services?

Mayor Orcutt responded had meetings with the contractors about a month ago-or
longer.
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Questions to the Mayor: cont,

Mr. Poindexter continued in a recent email I sent there is a gentleman in his 80s
that is having medical issues and recently lost his wife and is no longer able to
care for his yard. Why can't residents be eligible for these programs after the
deadline date?

Mayor Orcutt responded the programs close so the contractors can make up their
schedules for the year.

Mr. Poindexter interjected this resident has been cited for grass that he is unable
to do himself and not able to get help due to missing the deadline.

Mayor Orcutt responded 1 spoke with the gentleman who was on the program
before and left due to not being satisfied. This gentleman is back on the program
and a neighbor cut his grass. One contractor was let go due to not providing the
proper services to residents.

Mr. Poindexter stated if this comes up in the future with one person he would like
to see people being added, after the fact, especially in extreme circumstances.

Mayor Orcutt stated that could possibly be worked out with the contractors.

Mr. Poindexter asked if the meeting with Mayor Orcutt and airport director is
private.

Mayor Orcutt responded it is private requested by the airport director to meet.

Mr. Poindexter asked Mayor Orcutt to insure a question is asked that whatever is
being planned incorporates the Forward Innovation property not being cut off on
access from Snow Road.

Mayor Orcutt responded Forward Innovation personnel will be in attendance.

REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM DEPARTMENTS, COMMISSIONS,
AND OTHER PUBLIC OFFICIALS:

Recreation Director Gonzales

Mr. Gonzales reported the first adaptive program for people with special needs is
scheduled for June 18th from 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., can register online or in
person, very excited for this program. The Home Days celebration will be held on
July 9th and 10th and are switching locations to the amphitheater and parking
lot; with concerts being held at the amphitheater and fireworks on Sunday night
at 10:00 p.m. The Home Days parade is returning after a few years off and will
be on Sunday, July 10th at 1:00 p.m., registrations are available at the recreation
center. As Mr. Mencini mentioned the water park is open daily from 10:00 a.m.
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Reports and communication from other departments, commissions and
other public officials: cont.

to 6:00 p.m. For the water park to open it must be 70 degrees or above with no
threat of bad weather.

Service Director Beyer

Mr. Beyer reported that next week is bulk pickup on regular rubbish days; bulk
items consist of dressers, mattresses, box springs and televisions. Cardboard is
not considered a bulk item and can be dropped off at any green or yellow
container located throughout the city. The Vactor and street sweeper have been
out and Mr. Beyer asked for motorists to be careful when coming up on a work
zone. There was an extensive water main break on Sheldon Road that Cleveland
Water repaired and the road has been reopened. The Grayfriar cul-de-sac project
has started with crews pouring 90-yards of concrete.

Engineer Piatak

Mr. Piatak reported the Middlebrook and Delores Boulevard projects were
approved by the Board of Control earlier and will be moving forward. The Hio
Drive project bid process started today with bids being opened on June 21st at
city hall at 10:00 a.m. Both the Delores and Middlebrook projects came in lower
than estimated and am hoping that the Hio Drive project does the same. At the
Caucus Prior to meeting earlier I was remiss in stating that the city's economic
commissioner and I met with EPA (Environmental Protection Agency)
representatives to see if there are any funding assistance for the water main
project on Sheldon Road. The administration is also looking at other funding
resources that may be available for this project and other city projects.

Law Director Horvath

Mrs. Horvath reported that Council should have received the Active Civil litigation
fist with two new cases listed. First case is Bernath vs. City of Brook Park which
is an appeal to Common Pleas Court for a Workmen's' Compensation ruling. The
second case is an Asbury vs City of Brook Park which is also an appeal of a recent
Board of Zoning denial.

Finance Director Cindle .

Mr. Cingle reported that the 2021 audit continues with no further updates. The
2023 tax budget is being finalized and forthcoming to City Council. To date, the
tax refunds total $1,202,391.00 and of that amount the Work from Home totals
$1,104,636.00. .

Questions:

Mr. Mencini stated to Mr. Cingle when speaking of the $1.2 million-dollars, how
many returns?
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Questions to the directors: cont.
Mr. Cingle responded 645 refund requests have been processed.

Mr. Mencini thanked Mr. Gonzales for the recent conversation covered a lot,
Home Days is only Saturday and Sunday, no Friday?

Mr. Gonzales concurred.
Mr. Mencini asked Mrs. Horvath is the new legislation discussed for concealed
weapons coming forward; especially since Madam Coyne mentioned school safety

and Superintendent Wheeler having meetings.

Mrs. Horvath responded not sure if it came over to the Council office there have
been many absences in law dept.

Mr. Mencini continued that was brought forward two months ago and told the
police it was coming and it looks like grandstanding.

Mr. Salvatore stated to Mr. Cingle with the refunds I'm assuming the bulk of those
are coming from NASA?

Mr, Cingle concurred.
Mr. Salvatore asked if the return has increased.
Mr. Cingle responded no.

Mr. Troyer asked Mr. Cingle how many refund requests have been received from
working from home?

Mr. Cingle responded will provide that information, don't have it with me.
Mr. Troyer asked Mr. Cingle how many employees are there at NASA?
Mr. Cingle responded 1,500 civil service and 1,500 contractors.

Mr. Troyer asked Mrs. Horvath with the active civil list number five that was the
addition to the garage?

Mrs. Horvath concurred.

Mr. Troyer asked Mr. Piatak if there is a chance of a grant for a bike lane for the
Sheldon Road, putting one on Smith Road helped with funding.
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Questions to the directors: cont.

Mr. Piatak responded not that I'm aware of, for a resurfacing project because the
local share is minimal with both the county and NOACA picking up most of the
costs, this project being shared with Middleburg Heights.

Mr. Troyer stated to Mr. Beyer thank the crews for the great job on Wedgewood.
That kind of work was not normally done in the past mostly contracted out and
now doing in-house.

Mr. Beyer responded that was a big overlay that has to go in process. Could have
went with a contractor but when put forward to the city foremen and employees,
they did a great job.

Mr. Troyer stated there is a leak on the other side probably coming from the
shutoff?

Mr. Beyer responded that has been called in and hope they get to it before it gets
worse because that's how the first one started.

Mr. Troyer stated a valve shut off, thank the guys for the great job on Grayfriar.
Sent memos about voids on city street that need repairs.

Mr. Beyer asked for clarification of voids?

Mr. Troyer responded potholes and things that are not normal when driving down
a street.

Mr. Beyer responded to date service crews have went through 90-tons of asphalt
and will continue to have crews doing the roads.

Mr. Troyer stated I do tell residents crews are coming and that city can do better
repairs than in the past. Appreciate what the crews do with the water main break
and the big job getting done on a holiday weekend.

Mr. Troyer stated to Mr. Gonzales not up to date on how sports teams work but
the team I had wasn't that good last year and this year it's the same team. [ was
told the team doesn't have a pitcher is that normal? This concerns me that the
score was 17/-0.

Mr. Gonzales responded that child may have requested to move to a specific team
due to not having a good experience, requested not to go back. The recreation
staff tries to divide teams as even as possible and has everything in the past from
assessments to drafts to control the teams. Recreation center does not stack
teams by any means and tries to make as even as possible,
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Questions to the directors: cont.

Mr. Troyer mentioned it's not about winning but wanting the kids to enjoy.

Mr. Gonzales commented nobody wants them to have a good experience more
than the recreation center staff.

Mr. Vecchio stated to Mr. Beyer with monthly bulk pickup being a debacle in the
city with dates, I saw items out tonight on my way to meeting. Other cities I
have traveled through have bulk pickup signs moved into zones each month
informing residents it is bulk pickup week. Is that something that can be
considered?

Mr. Beyer responded that could be explored and as stated bulk pickup is the
second full week of the month and signs would have to be sporadic throughout
the city, I don't think that will curtail the problem though.

Mr. Vecchio stated possibly reduce the stresses of nine people picking up of the
items.

OTHER COMMUNICATIONS AND PETITIONS, AND VERBAL APPROVAL;
(INTRODUCTION OF NEW LEGISLATION): '

Introduction of New Legislation:
1. AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO AN

AGREEMENT WITH GOVDEALS.COM FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUCTIONING
MISCELLANEOQUS FIRE EQUIPMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.
Introduced by Mayor Orcutt. Assigned to Finance committee.
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Mr. Poindexter, to move to letter M.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini, Salvatore, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.

Mr. Vecchio stated this will appear as Ordinance No. 11263-2022.

2. AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 2022
SIDEWALK REPLACEMENT PROGRAM AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.
Introduced by Mayor Orcutt. Assigned to service committee.

Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Mr. Poindexter, to move to letter M.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Poindexter, Mencini, Roberts, Salvatore, Coyne, Scott

NAYS: Unanimous.

Mr. Vecchio stated this will appear as Ordinance No. 11264-2022.
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New Legislation: cont.
3. AN ORDINANCE AMENDING BROOK PARK CODIFIED ORDINANCES 1519.06

AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.
(Fireworks) Assigned to Legislative committee,
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Madam Coyne to move to letter M.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Coyne, Scott, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous.

Mr. Vecchio stated this will appear as Ordinance No. 11265-2022

4, An Ordinance authorizing the Mayor to enter into an agreement with
Southwest Ford Lincoln for six police vehicles. Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.
Assignhed to safety committee.

5. An Ordinance authorizing the Mayor to enter into an LED street lighting
agreement with the Illuminating company for replacement of street lights in
the city. Introduced by Mayor Orcutt. Assigned to service committee.

Verbal Approval:
1. AMERICAN LEGAL SUPPLEMENTAL PAGES FOR CODIFIED BOOKS -
$4,055.90.
Motion by Mr. Scott, supported by Madam Coyne, to verbaily approve.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Scott, Coyne, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS, APPOINTMENTS, CONFIRMATIONS:
1. RESOLUTION NO. 12-2022
Moved by motion to earlier in the meeting.

REMARKS FROM THE AUDIENCE ON ANY SUBJECT MATTER:

Carl Burgio

15073 Sylvia Drive

Mr. Burgio congratulated Joe Holesovsky for all his work done in the city. Also,
gave an update on the Tri-City dog park with a fundraiser being held on June 10th
and the advisory board choosing a logo created by a Berea-Midpark senior who is
also a marketing student.
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ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: (FIRST READING):
1. RESOLUTION NO. 12-2022
A RESOLUTION HONORING JOE HOLESOVSKY FOR BEING
CHOSEN AS 2022 CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AND DECLARING AN
EMERGENCY. Introduced by Council as a Whole and Mayor Orcutt.
Motion by Mr. Salvatore, supported by Madam Coyne, to suspend.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Salvatore, Coyne, Scott, Troyer, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous.
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Madam Coyne, to adopt.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Coyne, Scott, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous. Resolution No. 12-2022 has passed under
suspension of the rules. Adopted.

Read in its entirety.

Mr. Vecchio presented the resolution to Mr. Holesovsky and stated on behalf of
City Council, City of Brook Park and the Boosters thank you for all you do.

Mr. Holesovsky thanked everyone and stated it's a great honor but it's just not
me it is everybody; the Boosters, the schools and my family to try and lead by
example.

Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Mr. Poindexter, to go back to regular order of

business.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Poindexter, Mencini, Roberts, Salvatore, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.

2. RESOLUTION NO. 13-2022
A RESOLUTION REQUESTING CUYAHOGA COUNTY TO PROCEED WITH
THE RESURFACING OF SHELDON ROAD FROM ENGLE ROAD TO SMITH
ROAD IN THE CITIES OF BROOK PARK AND MIDDLEBURG HEIGHTS
RESOLVING TO PAY ONE-HUNDRED PERCENT (100%) OF THE PRELIMINARY
AND DESIGN ENGINEERING, CONSTRUCTION AND CONSTRUCTION
SUPERVISOR OF THE WATERLINE REPLACEMENT AND ASSOCIATED WORK
WITHIN THE CITY OF BROOK PARK AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.
Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.
Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Madam Coyne, to suspend.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Coyne, Scott, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts
NAYS: Unanimous '
Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Madam Coyne, to adopt.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Coyne, Scott, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts
NAYS: Unanimous. Resolution No. 13-2022, has passed under
suspension of the rules. Adopted.
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Ordinances and Resolutions: (First Reading):
3. ORDINANCE NO. 11262-2022
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE CONSULTING ENGINEER TO
PREPARE PLANS AND BID DOCUMENTS AND THE MAYOR TO ENTER
INTO A CONTRACT/AGREEMENT FOR THE SHELDON ROAD WATER MAIN
REPLACEMENT PROJECT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced
by Mayor Orcutt.
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Madam Coyne, to suspend.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Coyne, Scott, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous.
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Mr. Poindexter, to adopt.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Poindexter, Mencini, Roberts, Salvatore, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous. Ordinance No. 11262-2022, has passed under
suspension of the rules. Adopted.

4, ORDINANCE NO. 11263-2022
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO AN
AGREEMENT WITH GOVDEALS.COM FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUCTIONING
MISCELLANEQUS FIRE EQUIPMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.
Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.
Motion by Madam Coyne, supported by Mr. Mencini, to suspend.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Coyne, Mencini, Roberts, Poindexter, Salvatore, Troyer, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.
Motion by Mr. Troyer, supported by Madam Coyne, to adopt.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Troyer, Coyne, Scott, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous. Ordinance No. 11263-2022, has passed under
suspension of the rules. Adopted.

5. ORDINANCE NO. 11264-2022
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE 2022
SIDEWALK REPLACEMENT PROGRAM AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.
Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.

Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mr. Roberts, to suspend.

Mr. Troyer asked Mayor Orcutf is there a rush on this since doing the work in the
fall?

Mayor Orcutt responded the work will be done in the fall but we will be moving
forward with the inspections.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Roberts, Poindexter, Salvatore, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Troyer.
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Ordinances and Resolutions: (First Reading):

Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Mr. Scott, to adopt.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Scott, Coyne, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts
NAYS: Unanimous. Ordinance No. 11264-2022, has passed under

suspension of the rules. Adopted. ‘

6. ORDINANCE NO. 11265-2022
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING BROOK PARK CODIFIED ORDINANCES 1519.06
AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Introduced by Mayor Orcutt.
(Fireworks)
Motion by Mr. Scott, supported by Madam Coyne, to suspend.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Scott, Coyne, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts, Mencini
NAYS: Unanimous.
Motion by Mr. Mencini, supported by Madam Coyne, to adopt.
ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Coyne, Scott, Troyer, Salvatore, Poindexter, Roberts
NAYS: Unanimous. Ordinance No. 11265-2022, has passed under
suspension of the rules. Adopted.

SECOND READING OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

THIRD READING OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

There being no further business to come before this meeting a motion by Mr.

Mencini, supported by Mr. Roberts, to adjourn.

ROLL CALL: AYES: Mencini, Roberts, Poindexter, Salvatore, Troyer, Coyne, Scott
NAYS: Unanimous.

Council President Vecchio declared this meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED

Clerk of/@ouncil

APPROVED fZ“Zf« gggg

THESE MEETING MINUTES APPROVED BY BROOK PARK CITY COUNCIL ARE A
SYNOPSIS, NOT TRANSCRIBED IN THEIR ENTIRETY, ALTHOUGH ACCURATE.
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